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Welcome to the end of Term 3. It has been a very busy term, but such a pleasure watching our students 

participate in a wide variety of activities. I hope you all have a fabulous holiday break with your children. For 

those who are travelling, enjoy the adventure and travel safe. For those who are having a ‘staycation’, enjoy 

taking a break from the routines and making use of the facilities that the beautiful peninsula offers. 

Term 4 

Students return to school on Monday 14th October 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Canteen 

We are currently seeking a suitable person to work in the canteen. If you are interested in working in the 

canteen a few days per week, please refer to the advertisement in this newsletter.  

Year 6 Cake Stall 

Last Friday, Year 6 held a cake stall to raise money for their end of year graduation. A total of $851 was 

collected. Thank you to the families and staff who baked, purchased and donated items for the stall. An 

amazing effort from our school community and a lovely, sweet treat for our students. 

 

 
Term 4, WEEK 1 

 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

14th October 

Students return 
to school 

 

 

15th October 

Rumbalara 
Leadership Day 

16th October 

Rumbalara - 
Kindergarten 

17th October 

Year 5 HPGE – 
Brisbane Water 
Secondary 
College - Umina  

18th October 

 

 
Term 4, WEEK 2 

 

21st October 

 

22nd October 

Kindy – Assistant 
Principal Tour 

23rd October 

 

24th October 

Grandparents 
day 

25th October 

Year 3 Cultural 
Continuum 

World Teachers 
Day 

 

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


 

School Musical 

Unfortunately, the school musical (which was scheduled for late 2024) has had to be postponed until next 

year.  Our talented Mrs Rayner has been the driving force behind the production and has needed to take 

extended leave. The school musical committee have not had the capacity to adjust their roles to accommodate 

rehearsals, dance routines and singing practice.  The coordination of the performance will be a priority in 

2025. 

Reward Days 

This week our students have participated in their stage reward days. It’s been lovely watching the children 

reach their learning goals and celebrate a great term with some fun activities. Congratulations to the students 

who received their Silver Awards. It is a great way to recognise students who continually uphold the values of 

Woy Woy Public School. Congratulations to all these students. 

I have had the most wonderful term at Woy Woy Public School getting to know the students, staff and 

community. I thank you for your warm welcome and look forward to continuing to work with you into the future.   

Have a wonderful holiday and I look forward to seeing you next term. 

 

Mrs Sandy Knowles 
Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Cath Walker 
Teacher Librarian 

 

 

 

 

 

Kindergarten applications for 2025 are now available from our front office. 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Friday we had our Year 6 Cake Stall fundraiser. Thank you to everyone who supported our Year 6 
students. The day was a huge success, and we raised $851.00, which will go towards our Year 6 Farewell. 
 
Michelle Young 
Stage 3 Assistant Principal 
 

 

 

 

 

Breakfast Club at Woy Woy Public is a cherished and popular resource for our 

school community. In 2024, Woy Woy Public has established strong partnerships 

to ensure students enjoy a range of breakfast options, including toast and fresh fruit. 

We extend our heartfelt thanks to Bakers Delight Woy Woy and Food Bank for their 

continued support this year. We also welcome Woolworths Woy Woy and the 

Vietnam Veterans’, Peacekeepers & Peacemakers Association of Australia (Central 

Coast Sub Branch) to our Breakfast team! 

Without their generosity and the tireless efforts of our dedicated volunteer teachers and support staff, the 

success of our Breakfast Club would not be possible. 

Breakfast club is available each Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday morning. 

Melanie Smith 
Classroom Teacher 
 

 

 

 
 

 
On 23 September, Annika G, Samuel R and Cameron M represented Woy Woy Public at the Sydney North 
Athletics Competition held at Sydney Olympic Park. All three students displayed outstanding athletic ability 
and made their school proud with their performances. A special congratulations goes to Samuel R, who has 
been selected for the Sydney North team to compete at the NSW PSSA Championships. Well done to all! 
 

Mr Semuel Greig 
Stage 3 Classroom Teacher  
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Aboriginal Students in Year 4 attended the Koorana AECG 

Cultural Continuum at Somersby Falls this week. The students 

learned about different plants in the bush. They also learned 

about taking the time to sit and listen to the bush as well as about 

Grinding Grooves and how the old people made the engravings. 

Thanks to Ettalong Public School for organising such a great day 

and Mr Rheese Bull and Mr Patrick Pumpa for their sharing of 

knowledge.  

 

Patrick Pumpa 
Aboriginal Education Worker 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Year 3 students had an amazing day alongside teachers from the Field 

of Mars Environmental Education Centre. Working in small teams, 

students were able to demonstrate their problem-solving skills in 

completing a series of physical challenges testing their patience, 

resilience and teamwork. 

Students used critical and creative thinking and built personal and 

social capabilities. They worked collaboratively and constructively in a 

variety of learning situations. Well done Year 3! 

 

Stage 2 Teachers 

 
 
   
 
Congratulations to the following students 
who have reached their 175, 200 & 225 
nights of home reading. 
 
175 Nights:  Tyson N, K-6PE 
 
200 Nights: Aidan B, K-6PE 
 
225 Nights: Tia B, K-6PE 
 



 
  
 

 

APP: Flexischools 

Online ordering is available 

www.flexischools.com.au  

 
 
Reminder that starting Term 4 we will have 
a new menu, with a few items being 
deleted. This is due to very low/no sales or 
supplier changes. Any stock available will 
be on Flexischools until sold out. While we 
try to avoid any price increases, there are a 
couple of items that have increased slightly. 
The new menu is colour coded showing 
every day and occasional items in 
accordance with the NSW Healthy Canteen 
Strategy. 
 
We are currently advertising for a Canteen 
Assistant (Job Share), up to 32 Hrs per 
fortnight. 
 
Please see attached for more information. 
 
A very big thank you to all my volunteers, 
we could not do it without you! 
 

Fiona Fry  
Canteen Manager 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.flexischools.com.au/


 

 

 

 

 

Important Parking Message 

The staff parking area inside the school gates on both Park Road and Bowden Road is for Staff Use Only.  

Parents dropping off and collecting their children from school, Music Bus, or Cubbyhouse BASC are asked 

to park outside the school grounds.  This is a Department of Education directive. 

Office Hours 

School phones are manned from 8.30am until 3.15pm. The office window is opened at 8.30am and closed 

at 3.00pm however office staff are available until 3.15pm. There is a teacher on duty at the bus lines until 

3.20pm. 

Changes to Going Home Arrangements 

Could you please ensure that your child is aware of how they will be going home in the afternoon. If these 

arrangements change during the day, it would be appreciated if you could contact the office prior to 2.00pm 

to ensure that the message is passed on to your child. 

Communications 

Sentral Parent Portal 

You can download the Sentral Parent Portal APP to both iPhone and Android devices. Event updates and 

important information will be sent out via our Sentral Parent Portal APP, and you can record your child’s 

absence from school here as well. Communications with teachers are also managed through this APP. 

Website, Facebook and Email 

You will find our school website http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ and Facebook page are regularly 

updated with events happening in our school. The school email address for correspondence is woywoy-

p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 

Student Mobile Phones 

Students who bring their mobile phone to school are asked to leave them at the office on their arrival and 

collect it at the end of the school day. Students are not permitted to have their phone with them during the 

day. It is also helpful if their name is on their phone. 

Late Arrival / Early Departure 

If your child is late arriving to school or needs to leave early for an appointment, a partial absence slip is to 

be collected from the school office prior to going to your child’s classroom. This slip is given to the 

classroom teacher. 

Change to Family Details 

To update any changes to family details like phone numbers, address etc. please use the form available 

from the school office, this booklet or send it in via the Sentral Parent Portal APP. 

Payment of Money to the School 

Payments for any school fees or activities can be paid by EFTPOS at the school office or through our new 

payment system via the Sentral Parent Portal. 

Our preferred method of payment is contactless however should it be necessary for payment to be made 

using cash, money should be placed in an envelope with your child’s name, class and reason clearly noted. 

Thank you for your support in these matters. 

Linda Goldsmith 
School Administrative Manager  

 

 



 
 
 

   
  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy Woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjB0Jyh0-neAhVWWH0KHU32BTUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.woywoyroosters.com.au/cgi-bin/sponsor_view.cgi&psig=AOvVaw3fbZ0LyE_5Dt4ZsUWea7o4&ust=1543032793234386


  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Please see attached the school holiday program for the PCYC. 

If you are interested in activities, please contact the PCYC on 43 447851 for further information. 

                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
Music Bus lessons at Woy Woy Public School the Music Bus has opened their Term 4 enrolments and are 
inviting new students to apply. Classes offered are: · Keyboard (Prep-Y6) · Ukulele (Prep-Y6) · Drums (Y1-
Y6) · Guitar (Y2-Y6) Lessons are: 
 

• be 30-minute duration - once per week 

• held in the hi-tech music classroom on wheels on our site  

• cost $20 per week ($22 drums) payable by the term on commencement If you wish to take part 
please complete this expression of interest form: 

 
https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/ee4627a5204c46158e1ab17e7c8069c6  
 
Many thanks for your continued support. 
  
Kind Regards 
  
The Music Bus Help Desk 
contactus@themusicbus.com.au 
www.themusicbus.com.au 
 
Regarding our phones 

 
At the moment our phones are manned Mon to Thurs 9:30am to 4:00pm.  
On Fridays our phone hours are 9:30am to 12:00pm. 
  
Please contact us through this email address and we will get back to you as soon as possible. 
 
 
 

https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/ee4627a5204c46158e1ab17e7c8069c6
mailto:contactus@themusicbus.com.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.themusicbus.com.au%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ckathlyn.fletcher%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C87fc33d4fdbd4947c45308dcd60b329e%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638620590782448622%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OvbzxAfvJuKY0ShP25j%2BdoMasU95Bi%2BNOlG3OxvAhHY%3D&reserved=0

